

# SBBA Meeting Minutes from January 23, 2020

Patrick Keenan welcomed SBBA members Kat Donald, Charlie Kelly, Pat Barton, Jimmy Reeve, David Whitley, Kathie Springer and Kathy Davis. The meeting was hosted at Siebert Realty. Minutes from November 21st were adopted. Treasurer's report stated we have \$4679.43 in the account.

## **Membership Committee:**

- At the first meeting of the Membership Committee a 2 tier membership dues structure was discussed. The following dues structure was proposed:
  - o Businesses with 10 employees or less \$50
  - Businesses with more than 10 employees \$150
- Charlie made proposed changes to the By-laws in the areas of:
  - Businesses in the greater Sandbridge area
  - Annual dues
  - No business license necessary on file
  - Remove associate membership
- A discussion of how amendments to the bylaws should be made available to the membership ensued. Suggestions included email vs mailing.
- The current changes will be mailed with a vote at the March 5<sup>th</sup> SBBA meeting.
- Membership Committee also discussed combining the May Mingle into a Community Party.
  - o Date: Sunday May 3<sup>rd</sup>
  - Carnival atmosphere
  - Invite neighboring communities including Lago Mar and Heritage Park
  - Live music and food
  - o Committee chair is Pat Barton. Jimmy and Pat will define and bring to the next meeting.

### **SBBA Elections:**

- Our new Board was elected:
  - President: Kathy Davis
  - Vice President: Charlie KellySecretary: Kathie Springer
  - Treasurer: Jimmy Reeve
  - o At Large: David Whitley
  - At Large: Kelly Lindquist

#### **SBBA Christmas Party:**

- Send thank you note to Mark Jimmy and Boardwok for Christmas party food
- Kathie to add Christmas party pictures to our website



## **City Business:**

- **Fitness Trail Update** We should ask Council for permission. Cost, if we do it ourselves, is \$3200 for 10 stations.
- Nimmo Extension: Position paper on Nimmo Extension will be drafted
- Sand Replenishment Update: Now will start February 15, but finished by May 20
- **Short Term Rentals**: New chatter from City Council on short term rental ordinances. We will need to keep up with their discussions.

## **Next meeting:**

Thursday, March 5, 2020, at 5:30 – ELECTIONS at Siebert offices.

ks